
Welcome to St Mary’s Parish              

              PARISH SITE DEVELOPMENT 

"Building A Vibrant Faith Community”  
 

            

Online Donations:   Acc. 02-0100-0120982-10     REF:BuildFund 
Include your pledge number or contact parish office for receipt.  

 

  Sunday 21st October 2018 
   

 
 

 

Monday 

 

Tuesday 
 

Wednesday 
 

Thursday 
 

Friday 
 

Saturday 
 

Psalm 100 85 Canticle Isaiah 33 24 122 

Reading 
Ephesians 

2:1-10 

Ephesians 

2:12-22 

Ephesians 

3:2-12 

Ephesians 

3:14-21 

Ephesians 

4:1-6 

Ephesians 

4:7-16 

Gospel 
Luke 

12:13-21 

Luke 

12:35-38 

Luke 

12:39-48 

Luke  

12:49-53 

Luke 

12:54-59 

Luke 

13:1-9 

 

Holy Hour: Each first Sunday of the month at 5pm. 

Children's Liturgy:10.30 Sunday (Term time/not run on Public  

Holiday weekends) for children aged 4-8 years. 

Holy Rosary: 8.30am weekdays    

Divine Office: Morning Prayer of the Church, Tuesdays  8.10am  

Stations of the Cross: 5pm Fridays.  Michael  298 9295 

The statue of Our Lady is available for families,  

add your name to the list in the foyer or ph Jean 296 5486 

Legion of Mary:  

Tuesdays 5pm, hall committee room. Celerina 298 4080 

Medjugorje prayer meetings:  

Mondays, @ 2/1 Clark Rd, Joseph 298 2297 

Mothers Prayers: 1st & 3rd Mondays 1-3pm ð Ryder Rm,  

Jean Keown 298 4502. 

Meditation Groups: Tuesdays 9.40am  Fr Ryder Rm.     

Tuesdays 5pm - 8A Ashdown Place, Bev 298 9943 
(St Anne's Manurewa every Monday 5 -6pm in the Chapel.)  
 

Music for Mass:  Choir practice Wednesdays 7pm, come 

along or contact Judith ph 268 1884, newcomers welcome. 

Playgroup: Wednesday mornings 9.30 - 11.30am, hall. 

Knitting group: each 2nd & 4th Tuesday: 1- 3 pm Ryder Rm.  

Jenny 297 7292 

English classes: Thursdays, Ryder Rm at 10amñ12noon. 

Parish Office 299 6056   

St Vincent de Paul Foodbank Office:  

Tuesday/Thursday 10-12noon  ph 299 6056  

St Vincent de Paul Shop: 10-3pm weekdays, 10-12noon  

Saturdays 

275 Great Sth Rd, 296 5052 
 

Knights Of The Southern Cross: Meet 2nd Tuesday of the 

month. Contat Ron 022 307 1422 

 
 

We pray for  those who have died  é.  

And those whose anniversaries occur at this time 

including: Eileen Irving, Alan Wallace, Frances 

McNamee, Eileen Kerr, Cecilia Shaw, Maureen 

Prendergast, Joan Munn, Angela Thompson and 

Margaret Cormack. 
 

We pray for those who are sick including Gordon Spragg, Robert 

Lambert, Roy Hogan, Bill Van Den Bogaart, May Hill, John Moran 

(Scotland), David McArthur and Glennis Kelly 
 

Also those recently bereaved. May they be comforted through 

prayer, care and visits. 

 

St Mary’s Youth Group   
 

               ôYou are the Church of todayõ 
 
 

Co-ordinators: Evangeline, Olivia, Brittany 

email: stmarysyouthfamily@gmail.com 
 
 

Like us on Facebook: St Marys Catholic Youth 

Join us Fridays   
7pm - 8:30pm in the Hall    

-  8yrs and over 

New to the Parish  
 

Welcome   
 

 

 

ééééééééééééééé 
 

Contact form P.T.O  

and foyer  

 (blue box)  

or Parish Office  

ph 299 6056  
éééééééééééééééé.. 

 

St Marys Parish Pilgrimage 

Motuti, Hokianga 2019 

           Fri 8th February ð Sun 10th February 2019 

Cost: $80.00 per person 18 + years 

$140.00 per couple 

All Children 0-17 years FREE - Must be accompanied 

with Parent/s or Guardian             (Adult only) 

$20 non-refundable deposit per 18+ adult required  

upon booking 

Full payment required no later than 30th November 2018                                          
 Please make all payments direct to the main Parish account 

noting your name & Pilgrimage for your references 

To register your interest or book your seat on the bus please 

email stmarysparishpilgrimage@gmail.com,  

or contact 0212615292. 

.ŜǉǳŜǎǘǎΥ IŀǾŜ ȅƻǳ ǊŜƳŜƳōŜǊŜŘ {ǘ aŀǊȅΩǎ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ²ƛƭƭ.   

ST. MARY’S CATHOLIC SCHOOL PAPAKURA 
 

Website:  www.stmaryspapakura.school.nz  
 

St Maryôs Catholic School, Papakura ï News 
 

For enrolment inquiries for 2019, please contact 

office@stmaryspapakura.school.nz or 09 298 4450 to obtain a 

prospectus and enrolment forms or to arrange a visit. 
 

David Tennent 
Principal 
Together We Learn, We Pray, We Serve  

TheNZ Catholic is out now. Some headlines are : NZ bishopõs 

voice heard at youth synod. Pope sign stolen from NZ church. 

Visiting US cardinal speaks of farm upbringing. Former PM 

argues against euthanasia bill. 

Tongan Community Rheumatic Fever Event 

This event will be held in the St Maryõs Church Hall from 2pm 

on Monday 22nd October 2018.  Various speakers and 

cultural activities.  All welcome. 

Commemoration Mass Of All Faithful Departed 

This Mass will be celebrated on Friday 2 November 

2018, at 7pm. Bring and share supper to follow. 

 

 

For tickets call:  

 

Lisa 021 045 8154 

 

Priscilla 021-159-1375  

 

Theresa on 021-029-20008  

Notice To All Women 

Dove Catholic Fellowship for Women, South Auckland warmly 

invites you to our next meeting. Come along, bring a friend.  
 

Date: Tuesday 30 October 2018 

Time: 7.30pm 

Venue:  St Anne’s Parish Hall, 

              126 Russell Rd, 

               Manurewa 

Speaker: Kashmira Siganporia will share her amazing story of how 

she came to The Lord. 

Topic: God’s Vision for the Church 

Mat 9:37-38 
 

For more information, contact Grace on 577 3479 or 

Dove website, www.dove.org.nz  or on Facebook: 

Dove Catholic Fellowship for Women ð South Auckland 

St Vincent de Paul Invitation  Shop Volunteers 
 

Can you spare 2½ hours in the mornng (10 -12:30) or 

afternoon (12:30 - 3:00) or 5 hours (10 - 3:00) to be a rostered 

shop assistant. Please call the Parish office 2996056. 

Christmas Carnival Nov 24th 2pm - 7pm  

(5pm Mass will be held at St Mary's School on Nov 24th) 

Wheel barrow Raffle: We invite you to donate a grocery item 

or something similar to the wheelbarrow raffle. Bring your 

donation to church and place it in the wheelbarrow in the 

foyer. Thank you. 

Stalls: There is space for more stalls. This might be a fun thing to 

do to raise some extra pocket money for Christmas. If you 

would like to have a stall please contact; 

dana.cardoso@kiwiplan.co.nz or skayes@slingshot.co.nz  

Parishioner Support: There is opportunity for everyone to 

contribute - thank you for your generosity. There will be a large 

parishioner stall; baking can be brought along on the day, 

home made preserves are welcome, seedling plants, garden 

produce. If everyone brings one thing we will have plenty.  

Auction: there will be an auction at 4pm. We have already 

been donated a selection of new white-ware. If you would 

like to contribute new or near new items  for an auction, 

please contact Margaret 027 2868768  

St Mary’s Past Pupils Association AGM ð Sunday 28 October 

commencing with Mass at 11.30 am in St Maryõs Old Chapel, 

followed by light lunch.  All welcome.  Enquiries to Barbara 

Drumm on (021) 250 3667.  

Religious Education Classes 

For children who attend state schools or who are preparing 

for baptism.  The classes will be held during term 4, a good 

introduction to the 2019 sacramental programme.  Please 

contact Barbara 027 476 1419 or lee.barb27@yahoo.com 

 

2019 National Silent Retreat 

January 13th – 16th, 2019, University of Waikato, Hamilton, NZ 

Light and Shade, led by Laurence Freeman, Benedictine Monk and 

Director of the World Community for Christian Meditation. For further 

details please download the brochure : Meditatio LIGHT AND SHADE 

 

Meditatio Seminar Contemplative Care 

Healthcare and Meditation 

January 17 & 18, 2019 

With New Zealand healthcare professionals and Laurence Freeman 

OSB 

Clinical Education Centre Auckland City Hospital 

For further details please go to: www.meditatio.org.nz 

Brochure may be downloaded here: Meditatio brochure 

Newsletter in 
the foyer 

St Mary's Christmas Carnival Saturday Nov 24th 2pm. 

"Carmel Stewart and several of her siblings will have an 

exhibition of art on Saturday the 8th December 4.00-8.00 pm 

and Sunday 9th December 10.00 - 4.00 pm at 74 George 

Street, Tuakau (next door to the library).  Carmel will show 

photographs from Greece, England, Scotland and 

France.  The French series of photographs were taken earlier 

this year when she was re tracing the steps of Tyburn 

Benedictine foundress Adele Garnier.  All work is for sale at 

reasonable prices." 

 
 
  
 

137 Airfield Road, Takanini 

2019 Enrolment Applications now being taken for all year 

levels- Year 0 to Year 8 for boys and girls 

Enrolment Forms available on line 

1. School website: www.holytrinity.school.nz 

2. School email: office@holytrinity.school 

Enquiries and school visits welcome-  

Phone school office (09)2969039 

Cleaner Required - After many years of 

wonderful service, our hall/property cleaner 

Jenny has decided to call it a day. We are now 

seeking a replacement to fill this vital position. 

Should you be interested, please submit your 

application to the Parish Office. Applications 

close 30th November  2018. 

Looking For A Job? 

The NZ Marist Brothers Trust Board has established a new role - 

Director of Mission. This person will direct, manage & promote the 

mission of the Marist Brothers, working across the organisation with 

staff, volunteers, company directors, colleges & other associated 

groups. This is a permanent role initially four to five days a week & 

will contain some travel. For a position description & application 

form please contact Janne Pender:        

jannepender@aheadassociates.co.nz    

Applications close 31 October 2018 

COUNTIES CATHOLIC MEN’S FELLOWSHIP. 

We invite EVERYONE to our next scheduled get ð together, on 

Wednesday 31st October. We will meet at St. Patrickõs 

Pukekohe , commencing with the celebration of The Mass at 

7pm, and as this is the vigil for  ALL SAINTS we will have 

adoration of The Blessed Sacrament following Mass , until 

10pm . For further particulars please ring Tim Reynolds 

0272436211. 

mailto:stmarysyouthfamily@gmail.com
mailto:stmarysparishpilgrimage@gmail.com
http://www.stmaryspapakura.school.nz
mailto:office@stmaryspapakura.school.nz
http://www.dove.org.nz
mailto:dana.cardoso@kiwiplan.co.nz
mailto:skayes@slingshot.co.nz
http://christianmeditationnz.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Meditatio-LIGHT-AND-SHADE-final.pdf
http://www.meditatio.org.nz/
http://christianmeditationnz.org.nz/wp-content/uploads/2018/09/Meditatio-brochure-final.pdf
mailto:office@holytrinity.school


Welcome to any new parishioners!  Please complete the form put in blue box in foyer or hand it in to the parish office, thank you. 

aǊκaǊǎκaǎ CŀƳƛƭȅ bŀƳŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ      CƛǊǎǘ bŀƳŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧ 

!ŘŘǊŜǎǎΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦ   tƻǎǘŎƻŘŜΦΦΦΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ 

tƘƻƴŜΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦ      9ƳŀƛƭΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΧΦΦΦ 

Reflection 

The Gospel today is an embarrassing one for us priests for no matter how much 

we may talk about being servants of you people, we are not for we hold a 

position of authority and we are given the title 'Father'. The Bishop is in an even 

worse predicament for he wears the royal purple. So what does it mean to be a 

servant and yet to be in a position of authority? 
 

Mark probably had in mind situations that developed in the early Church where 

people in leadership were using their position for their own ends or where there 

was an unhealthy sense of competition for power. He deals with it by having the 

two brothers, James and John, asking for prominent positions for themselves in the 

kingdom. Jesus' response is very direct; these positions are not his to give but 

belong to the Father. So he puts it to them are they prepared to drink the cup 

that he will drink. They reply they are, and that settles it. The true test of service is 

to be prepared to pay the ultimate price which is the cup of suffering.  
 

Last Sunday was a special day in Rome with the canonisation of Saint Oscar 

Romero, the former Archbishop of El Salvador who was executed while 

celebrating Mass nearly 40 years ago. Pope St Paul VI was canonised alongside 

him. It was Pope Paul who appointed him archbishop.  
 

San Salvador is only a small country in Central America. It was being ruled by a 

handful of rich families with the rest of the population living in poverty and the 

country controlled by a powerful military. The United States poured millions of 

dollars into the country to maintain this unjust situation. There was talk that there 

were moves in Rome to remove St Oscar from his position for fear that he was 

being too confrontational. Rome was fearful too that supporting St Oscar would 

be seen as a support for Liberation Theology which they linked with Marxism. 

Consequently the last two popes put a hold on moves to canonise him. However, 

in the popular mind he was a true shepherd who, in the words of Pope Francis, 

knew "the smell of the sheep." The canonisation has vindicated St Oscar and 

indeed sets him to be a model bishop who literally laid down his life for his 

people.  
 

St John in his Gospel deals with the issue of service in a different way. At the Last 

Supper he describes Jesus washing the feet of his disciples, an action that was 

unthinkable in those days. It is part of the ritual for the Holy Thursday Mass. This 

year we had people washing one another's feet.  As we know from Peter's 

reaction this action was an embarrassment. When Pope Francis was elected he 

shocked everyone by going to a Roman prison and washed the feet of some of 

the inmates including a Moslem woman. It is easy to talk about service; it is a 

different matter to live it out. It is a value that is being undermined in our society 

as we have seen by the events played out in our national politics this last week. I 

belong to a generation that has lived off the backs of the sacrifices of previous 

generations where there was an underlying assumption that if you were in a 

position of authority, you were there for the 

common good. That sense of service needs to 

return not just in the Church but in public life. 

We have to begin with ourselves, which 

means being prepared to drink the 'cup' that 

Jesus had to drink. 
Peter Murphy 

 

Peter Murphy, 52 East Street, Papakura, 

Auckland 2110, New Zealand Ph (+649) 298-

5134 

Year of Grace 

Mass Times 
 

Saturday:  Vigil   5.00 pm 

Sunday:   8.30am   10.30am  

Filipino Mass 1st Sunday 12.30pm  

Tongan Mass 2nd Sunday 6pm  

Samoan Mass 3rd Sunday 12.30pm 
 

 

 

Clevedon Community 8.15 am  

1st Sunday of  month  

St Andrews Main Rd Clevedon  
 

 

RECONCILIATION 9—10am Saturdays 

Weekday Mass: 
 

Monday  Liturgy and  Holy 

Communion 

Tuesday to  Thursday 9.00 am  

Fridays   9.00 am   

First Fridays of month —10.00am 

Saturdays  8.30 am 
 

 

Exposition of The Blessed Sacrament 

Fridays 9.30am  -  12.00 noon  

  Next Week:  28th October 2018 

  30th Sunday in Ordinary Time 

  Readings:   Jeremiah 31:7-9; Hebrews 5:1-6; Mark 10:46-52 

Pastoral Associate: Rosanne Wills Ph 299 6056 weekdays or 021 0738236    Parish Office:  Angie Hodge Ph 299 6056    

Sacramental Programme: Parish Office 

Parish Office/Library: Tuesday to Friday: 9.30 am ð 3.00 pm    Parish Hall Hirage:   Parish Office   Ph 299 6056 

St Mary’s Catholic School: Ph 298 4450    Web Site:  www.stmaryspapakura.school.nz 

Holy Trinity Catholic Primary School: Ph 64 9 296 9039   Web Site: http://www.holytrinity.school.nz/ 

St Mary’s Catholic Church 
 

 

52 East Street, Papakura 2110 
Parish Priest: Fr Peter Murphy | Assistant Priest: Fr James Mulligan  

Phone 09 298 5134 | Office 09 299 6056  
Email: st.marys.papakura@xtra.co.nz |www.papakuracatholic.org.nz 

Facebook ðsearch: St Mary's Parish Catholic Church Papakura 

     ð A listening, praying, servant community ð  

 

29th  

Sunday  

(Mission Sunday)  

Ordinary Time 

Liturgy of the Word 
(Year B) 

 
Isaiah 53:10-11;  

Hebrews 4:14-16;  

Mark 10:35-45 

3rd Sunday 5.00 PM 8.30 AM 10.30 AM 

Ministers of the Word Caroline Thomas 

Liora Madelozo 

Evan Maratas 

Angela Hodge 

Normita Tolentino 

Theodora Lautua 

Extra-Ordinary Ministers  
of the Eucharist 

Judith Prince 

Colleen Benson 

Jovita Parker 

Volunteer 

Volunteer 

Mary Smith 

Celerina Balucan-Roberts 

John Cuttain 

Fuli Vaasili 

Volunteer 

Shadia Azouri 

Lucie de Jesus 

Nelson de Jesus 

Hilda Pritchard 

Jean Keown 

Clara Gray 

Altar Servers   Kate Joaquin 

Kirsten Joaquin 

Ivan Mantes 

Joelei Punivalu 

Sheshan Krone 

Jeevani Krone 

Andrea Solomon 

Oliver Bimler 

Volunteer 

Jubilee Bursaries  
for University theological education 

APPLICATIONS INVITED  
 for Semester 1, 2019  

Applications close Thursday, 15 November 2018  
 

Applicants must be Catholic and making a contribution to the mission 
of the Catholic Church in the Auckland Diocese. 

The bursaries are a contribution toward university fees for Theology 
and RE courses. 

For information and an application pack please contact: 
Michelle Jarvis 

michellej@cda.org.nz 

Ph:(09)360-3091   
Catholic Schools Office 

For the Jubilee Bursary Committee 

 

Whoever wishes to be great among 

you will be your servant; 

whoever wishes to be first among 

you will be the slave of all.  
 Mark 10:44,45  

Let’s Take a Walk Through the Mass 
 

This is a workshop presented by the Liturgy Centre, Auckland 

Diocese, Saturday October 27th, 10 am – 1pm. We explore 

words, meanings and how we participate in the Mass. It is for 

anyone who would like to know more about the Mass 

including young adults, older teens and those who would like 

to be better at explaining the Mass to children or 

grandchildren.  To register please email tinac@cda.org.nz 
 

Workshop – Choosing music for Mass 

Looking at the function of music in the Mass, using ôSing to the 

Lordõ (USCCB) and the General Instruction of the Roman 

Missal. Wednesday November 14th 7-9pm. tinac@cda.org.nz 

to register. 

http://www.stmaryspapakura.school.nz
mailto:michellej@cda.org.nz
mailto:tinac@cda.org.nz
mailto:tinac@cda.org.nz

